Minutes of the April 8, 2021 Sunland Village Men's League

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM by President, Gary Coover. Board Members: Gary Coover, Bob Riggs, Bob Perius, Keith Haycraft, & Rex Schultze were in attendance.

Secretary, Rex Schultze, stated that the March, 2021 Meeting Minutes were posted on the web site and the April, 2021 Meeting Minutes will also be posted on the web site. Sometime in the future, the secretary will be writing the Sunland Village Journal articles.

Treasurer, Keith Haycraft reported that as of April 8, 2021 the bank balance was \$6,960.52 with all outstanding bills paid to date.

President, Gary Coover reported that the league banquet on March 25, 2021 went well. The event cost \$5600. The comedian hired by the club through Bob Perius was very good.

The club manager, Ray Debois thanked all members for their support of the safety measures during the Covid-19 pandemic. Since most people have been inoculated with the Covid-10 vaccine, masks and social distancing are now optional and asked members to use their discretion. The golf schedule will go back to normal with a combination of "shotgun" followed by tee times starting May 1, 2021 or perhaps earlier. Several course improvement projects are planned to be done during the summer months so members leaving will see some changes upon their return next Fall. Member, Jay Sterns asked for a list of the planned projects and Mark Tripoli, the President of the Golf Club Association, stated that the projects would be identified at the board meeting on April 14, 2021.

Old Business:

The events schedule for the 2021-2022 Season is posted on the SVML web site. We are trying to plan a tournament for each month during the Fall and Winter season. Among the events being considered are a Member/Member Tournament and a Member/Guest Tournament with the focus being on bringing in a guest from outside of SV.

New Business:

Fun Day is scheduled for April 14, 2021. Teams will be assigned by Dan and chosen by the computer.

Ryder Cup matches and Home & Home events with Sunland Village East and Fountain of the Sun golf clubs are in the works for next season.

A sheet was passed around by the President for committee volunteers. The following volunteered:

<u>Tournament Committee:</u> Curt Shaw, Gary Vanetta, Andy Longhini, Roy Chandler.

<u>Fun Day Committee:</u> Roger Torgerson, Andy Longhini, Don Ribbing. <u>Rules Commmittee:</u> Gary Coover, Bob Riggs, Jay Sterns, Gary Hill, Rex Schultze.

By-Laws Committee: Gary Coover, Stan Foss, Rex Schultze, Rick Cramer.

The President suggested a new rules booklet for the Men's League should be developed and hopefully will be ready for Fall Play.

The President reported the Men's League currently has 257 dues paying members with 15 new members being added in the last few months. Members play appears to be about 110 to 120 rounds per league day which is down from 180 rounds per league day due to the pandemic.

There has been some vandalism to the new tee markers which is disappointing. We have spare markers but there is a need to monitor those who are damaging the course, facilities, and equipment. A discussion followed regarding the role of the Marshals on the golf course, and some confusion as to their authority and responsibilities. The President was going to check with Ryan in the Pro Shop to review the job description and work on the training of the Marshalls.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 AM.

Secretary,	Rex Schultze
------------	--------------